
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the September 14, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:27 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Floyd Grove and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).
Jim made a motion to approve the August 10, 2023 minutes.  Floyd seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve Spencer Beck’s wage increase of Two Dollars and Seventeen Cents ($2.17) per hour due to receiving his sewer license.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Floyd made a motion to approve the Reimbursement of Professional Service Agreement for Scenic Ridge Construction on behalf of Pony Express, 121 Jalyn Drive.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Floyd made a motion to approve Tri-S Management release of the 18 Month Maintenance Guaranty and any remining escrow funds after all professional service fees have been paid.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Reade made a motion to approve authorizing the execution of the Kinzer Avenue Pump Station construction contracts conditioned upon review of the award documents by Authority staff.  The Authority’s new insurance agent is reviewing the Certificates of Insurance and Becker Engineering is reviewing the Performance/Payment Bonds.  Floyd seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Steve Linsday and Steve Muller from Garden Spot Village were present to get an update regarding the Garden Spot Village West Campus and their request to allow a lower per capita flow rate, which was discussed.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for August.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 110,000 gallons of bio-solids in August.

3. The hauled in waste was 371,300 gallons and $12,995.50 revenue was received in August.
4. The Project 1 Sewer Valve Project Phase 3 construction total is $51,093.40. All the valves are completed, and the reseeding is complete as of September 13, 2023.

5. The P3 Tank cleaning project is completed.  

6. The Post Equalization Tank Mixer is reinstalled and is functioning correctly.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. Tri-S (Hollander Road) Project:  The 18-month Maintenance Guaranty in the amount of $96,326.25 shall remain in effect through September 9, 2023.  Authority staff completed a site review of the dedicated sanitary sewer facilities and Becker issued follow up correspondence to the Authority on September 6, 2023.  Becker recommended that the Authority release the Maintenance Guaranty and return any remaining escrow funds to the developer after all professional services fees have been paid.

2. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  The Authority authorized award of General Construction Contract 1 to PSI Pumping Solutions, Inc. in the amount of $423,542.00 and Electrical Construction Contract 2 to A.N. Lynch, Co., Inc. in the amount of $253,000.00 at the August 2023 Authority meeting.  Becker received the executed construction contracts from both contractors.  Becker recommended that the Authority authorize execution of the construction contracts conditioned upon review of the award documents by Authority staff.
PPL previously indicated that they are in process of designing the 3 phase power extension to the Pumping Station site but did not provide a schedule for completion.  Becker will continue to push PPL for a schedule for the extension.
3. York Building Products:  The Authority approved the proposed metering configuration at the June 2023 Authority meeting.  Becker notified York Building Products that sensophones are not required for the sewer metering facilities.  Becker attended a preconstruction meeting on August 14, 2023 and received shop drawings for review on September 6, 2023.

4. Pumping Station Flow Metering:  Becker provided a letter to the Authority dated February 1, 2022 detailing recommended metering facilities at each remote pumping station along with estimated construction costs.  This document can be utilized for future budgeting purposes.  Becker recommends that the Authority consider submitting a Local Share Account (LSA) grant application for this project.  Grant applications are due November 30, 2023.

5. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  Sanitary sewer construction commenced and Becker is providing periodic construction observation.

6. 121 Jalyn Drive:  Becker received sanitary sewer design drawings and issued a review letter dated August 24, 2023.  Becker received a resubmission on September 11, 2023 and is in process of reviewing the submission.

7. Short Street Sanitary Sewer Extension:  Becker received an email the developer’s consultant questioning the process to obtain approval for installation of the low pressure sanitary sewer extension along Route 23 east of Short Street.  Becker provided direction to the developer’s consultant on August 28, 2023.  Becker received a submission on September 1, 2023 and is in process of reviewing the submission.

8. 215 Diller Avenue:  Becker attended a planning meeting with the developer on August 8, 2023 regarding potential sanitary sewer service to the property.  This property is located in New Holland Borough and Earl Township and it appears that the developer is proposing to connect to Borough water and sanitary sewer facilities.

9. Cross Wrench:  Becker received sanitary sewer design drawings and issued a review letter dated September 6, 2023.

10. Lancaster County ARPA Funding:  Becker submitted a grant application to the County on August 31, 2023 for the Kinzer Avenue Pumping Station project.
Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for August: 31,350 gpd (compared to July’s 31,000 gpd and June’s 32,356 gpd).  Main system flow meter replaced on June 1, 2023.  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for August: 3,948 gpd (compared to July’s 884 gpd and June’s 946 gpd). 
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:   Reported average daily flow for August: 9,385 gpd (compared to July’s 9,446 gpd and June’s 9,907 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for August: 74,286 gpd (compared to July’s 71,646 gpd and June’s 66,204 gpd).  Average total daily flow for August was above the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so no Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for August.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for August: 332,600 gpd (compared to July’s 317,900 gpd and June’s 324,800 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for August: 139,313 gpd (compared to July’s 134,462 gpd and June’s 138,677 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking:  One new EDU connection in August.  For 2023, a total of 5 EDU’s were purchased for 4 properties (5 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  1,067.00
Project #3 - $26,690.15
The August receipts were:



Project #1 - $  2,683.35
Project #3 - $48,313.71
Floyd made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3521 - #3530 for Project 1 in the amount of $11,821.28 and checks #7844 – #7868 for Project 3 in the amount of $85,053.46.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:08 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer

Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

